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Andrew Walker 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Additional email from Mr Walker: 

Dear Michael, 

 

Thanks very much for the chance to give feedback on the City of Adelaide's proposal to re-introduce and increase the 
rates for event site rental and outdoor dining. Whilst The Garden accepts the need to review all aspects of Council 
opera�ons we do not think that the proposed re-introduced rental and rates are going to achieve the desired outcome 
and may, in fact, work against the long term goals of suppor�ng the arts and rebuilding business confidence post COVID-
19, par�cularly as we are looking at entering what seems to be a recession period. 

The arts and hospitality communi�es have been hard hit during COVID-19. Costs massively increased in many areas 
whilst atendances, capaci�es and access to shows fell drama�cally. Employment in all aspects of these industries was 
decimated resul�ng in an exodus of experienced, qualified workers on stage, off stage and in all suppor�ng roles. At any 
normal �me this would signal a �me to increase prices to the public across the boards e.g. �ckets, merchandise, food 
and beverage. However we are all told a period of recession is ahead. Cost of living is sky rocke�ng, housing affordability 
is through the roof whilst many shop fronts s�ll show For Lease signs. The SA Govt is suppor�ng the state with a massive 
increase to expenditure to housing, power subsidies and health. The public, who have not yet recovered from COVID-19 
shock are being told a ra� of crises are ahead. In response to all of this is the ideas of increases rents and rates really 
going to help the economy rebuild and the public re-engage? Is this going to help us rebuild and support the arts and 
hospitality sectors? To The Garden the concept of increasing costs at ground level with the ul�mate consequence of 
increasing the price to consumers, will not nurture or rebuild these sectors nor support the many suppliers, trades, 
prac��oners and audience/guests who rely on these businesses. We believe the opposite is more likely. 

The Garden, Glutony and similar Fringe arts venues are in normal �mes a breeding ground for tomorrow’s stars. In the 
case of the Fringe, these venues provide a tes�ng ground for new talent, a breeding ground for ideas and a pathway to 
the most pres�gious arts events in the world such as The Adelaide Fes�val and Edinburgh Fringe.  Our Fringe venues 
engage a myriad of workers, directly and indirectly, providing not just work for many, but a rare opportunity for 
newcomers, people with an alterna�ve voice and new ideas, to step out and express themselves. The Garden has 
launched many varied careers of performers like Gotye, Electric Fields and Hans and Adelaide hospitality luminaries such 
as Josh Baker. Costs are high rela�ve to return when seeking the new and taking the challenge on the new. But without 
people taking risks in producing The Garden, Glutony or opening a bar, cafe or restaurant, we do not find the new talent 
nor do we find work for the many that support these endeavours. Not only do our venues support those on stage and 
working for them, but they create a much needed access to the arts. The Garden and Glutony are gate ways to the arts 
world. Increased costs reduces the venues’ ability to take risks on the newcomers - higher costs discourage risk. We all 
lose the new work, the new ideas and the vibrancy and relevance they bring with them. The proposed rental model will 
see SA Govt supported two and a half day weekend rock concerts featuring a range of commercial acts paying 
significantly less for the space they use than the Fringe hubs are likely to pay - even though these rock concerts will gross 
similar income, if not more, and are only accessible to �cket holders. In comparison our Fringe events, which are part of 
a 60+ year heritage, cater to broad audience on and off stage and are, for the most part, free to enter. This is 
imbalanced. 

The Fringe venues create an opportunity for a broad range of people to experience a massive range of performances and 
a broader range of ideas. These venues draw thousands in to the City of Adelaide and the state of South Australia. 
Thousands who not just experience the arts and the Fringe, but the very thing that Adelaide and South Australia is beter 
at than any other place in the country - people experience these spaces, shows and ideas together. South Australia is the 
Fes�val State. Adelaide brings people together in these venues. The result is people expose to arts and new ideas along 
with a massive cash injec�on to the local economy. in 2021, The Garden paid a significant amount of rent - even during 
COVID-19.  In 2022, there was recogni�on of the economic impact of the Fringe events leading in the removal of site 
fees. There is a very clear and simple logic in this. Venues like The Garden pay tens of thousands of dollars to remediate 
and make good the spaces they use. They cost City of Adelaide and the State nothing in funding or support. In exchange 



the Fringe venues contribute millions of dollars to the economy. This contribu�on should be valued. Reintroducing site 
rental at such a gig level will impact on this economic contribu�on which is contrary to the desired outcome. 

The Garden and Glutony, whilst appearing large hubs of ac�vity, are also family businesses. As businesses we can not 
invest in our business, our staff or our industry without some certainty. Regardless of the outcome of these discussions 
on rent, this is all another reminder that our businesses can never budget or invest as we never know what is around the 
corner. The City of Adelaide would never sign a lease on building for their staff without knowing, for an extended period, 
what the costs would be. And yet the City of Adelaide expects family owned and funded business, in a very risky 
industry, that contributes millions of dollars to the economy, adding value to the East End real estate and cache to 
Adelaide’s arts scene, to fly blind. Our venues have no leases year-to-year so can not commit staff, suppliers or other 
business rela�onships. This is not a great way for us all to work. 

There are two ways to skin a cat. The City of Adelaide and SA Govt should be working to promote Adelaide as THE place 
to break your show, to see a show and enjoy a show. The Garden believes that if we all work together to a common goal 
that we can all achieve a lot more than a few dollars tomorrow. To be clear that is not to say that The Garden could not 
pay something, but The Garden believes that there is a much bigger prize in our futures if we con�nue to work to crate a 
great  event that draws people to South Australia, that sells hotel rooms, meals, taxi fares and promotes SA as a  great 
place to visit and reminds the lucky residents what they all have. We all have some more short term pain ahead. But let’s 
�ghten our belts and work together to find a way around this while we all head to our common goal. 

Once again thank you vey much for the chance to take part in this process. 

Kind regards, 

Andrew. 
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Jackie Hahn 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Jackie Hahn 
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John Eyre 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. 
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Peter Klaosen 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Council budget for 2022-23. 
 
Good to see funds being allocated to maintain and improve the parklands.  

However  I think funds need to be specificall allocated to rehabilitate neglected parks such as Helen Mayo Park. If you do 
not do this, the Government will con�nue to try and put inappropriate public infrasture in the parklands on the basis 
that they are neglected and unused.   
The alloca�on of $1.9M for a community sports building in Park 27B is also of concern. Will it be really accessible and 
used by the whole community? Does it leave the council exposed to cri�cism of being inconsistent when they oppose 
buildings like the Police Greys facility? 

I would also hope that the new Aqua�c Centre can be moved further north outside the parklands. This makes sense for 
wider public access and logis�cs (Marion centre is SE of the city) . Also there are very few opportuni�es like this to 
replace old buildings with open space. It also is inappropriate that the current Aqua�c Centre will be shut for an 
extended period. 

Regards  

Peter Klaosen 
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Liz Tidemann 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
I commend the Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for restora�on of 
degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Alloca�ng funds to restore 
each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Ac�on 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priori�es to "Protect and conserve 
the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addi�on, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, spor�ng groups and Park Lands advocates.   
 
This would be consistent with a “key ac�on” in the City Council’s Strategic Priori�es to “leverage the Adelaide Park Lands 
to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.”  

Our Parklands are a wonderful asset for Adelaide,  par�cularly as we move towards a warming climate. They are indeed 
the " lungs of our city", and as such, need all the protec�on which we can give. 

Thank you once again.  

Kind regards  

Liz Tidemann  
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Paula York 

 

Community Consulta�on 
Dra� Annual Business Plan and Budget 2023-2024 
GPO Box 2252 
Adelaide SA 5001 
 
Dear City of Adelaide 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2023-24. 
 
I commend the Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of Adelaide's "defining 
feature", its world-unique Park Lands.   Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and 
Budget to include funds for restora�on of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo 
Park.   Alloca�ng funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with a “Key Focus Area” for the “City Shaping 
Por�olio, i.e. “Park Lands Greening”. 
  
In addi�on, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to a feasibility study or otherwise planning for the proposed 
Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit which has wide support from the business community, spor�ng groups and Park Lands 
advocates.  This would be consistent with the Council's "City Culture" program to provide opportuni�es for crea�vity, 
recrea�on, and wellbeing". 

 

Yours sincerely 

Paula York 
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Ian Jennings 

 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
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Jamie Bretman 

 

Hi  

 

I am extremely concerned about the plan to reinstate significant site fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights. 
The Garden is one of only a handful of globally recognised arts events which take place in the City of Adelaide. 
Without The Garden the opportunity for hundreds of people to practise their art, and for hundreds of 
thousands of others to enjoy excellent live performance is lost, and with it goes the global reputation of South 
Australia as the Festival State. The past few years have had a dramatic impact on the financial viability of 
independently produced and financed arts events such as The Garden. To increase costs further at this time will 
have dire consequences on the financial viability of this much-loved 23 year old Adelaide event. Right now, all 
other major Australian capital cities are investing vast sums of money to attract events like The Garden, which 
not only create a vibrant hub for artists to work in, but also drive enormous traffic into the inner city and boost 
revenue for local traders. Currently The Garden generates approximately one third of the Adelaide Fringe box 
office revenue each year without any Government or Council support. Please reconsider this urgently. The 
negative impact of this proposal on future events and on the wider community including artists, local traders, 
South Australian suppliers and workers is immense. 

Jamie Bretman 

CEO & Ar�s�c Director 
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Peta Spurling-Brown 

 

Dear Ms. Clare Mockler, 

I hope this email finds you well. I am wri�ng to express my deep concern and protest regarding the proposed increase in 
rental fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights for the upcoming Adelaide Fringe 2024. As a City of Adelaide resident 
and worker, The Garden of Unearthly Delights has played a huge part in suppor�ng my independent arts business (Hey 
Boss), countless ar�sts and arts workers over the past 20+ years, as well as driving economic growth and a vibrancy in 
the city. I believe it is crucial to address the poten�al nega�ve impact this decision may have on the community.   

The arts industry has been grappling with the a�ermath of the COVID-19 pandemic, and the economic and emo�onal 
toll it has taken on it cannot be underes�mated. In this already difficult environment, the proposed increase in rental 
fees will only add to the financial burden – either by driving venue hire fees beyond viability or losing this iconic venue 
from Adelaide altogether. With the cost of living steadily rising, our industry and audiences cannot sustain addi�onal 
opera�onal costs. By imposing higher rental fees, you are marginalising and restric�ng the par�cipa�on of ar�sts and 
audience - the lifeblood of Adelaide Fringe. 



Furthermore, it is essen�al to recognise the valuable contribu�on that The Garden of Unearthly Delights has made to 
the cultural landscape of Adelaide over the past 20 years. The Garden has not only provided a pla�orm for emerging and 
independent performers to showcase their talent but has also atracted a significant audience, genera�ng substan�al 
economic benefits for the city. By increasing the rental fees to such an extent, we run the risk of diminishing the 
accessibility of this renowned venue, impac�ng tourism dollars and South Australia’s reputa�on as “The Fes�val State”. 

In recent years, the rising costs of opera�on have already rendered smaller venues financially unviable. This has resulted 
in a reduc�on in available pla�orms for emerging and independent performers, s�fling the growth and development of 
new talent, and reducing the diversity in work presented at the Southern Hemisphere’s largest arts fes�val. It is crucial to 
priori�se the support and sustainability of venues. They are the breeding grounds for innova�on and crea�vity, nurture 
crea�ve expression, and create the founda�on for a robust, diverse, harmonious community. 

I urge you to reconsider the proposed increase in rental fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights, taking into account 
the adverse effects it will have on the community, the economic impact it will have on the city’s businesses and tourism, 
as well as the broader ar�s�c community (na�onally & interna�onally). We have a long-standing tradi�on of suppor�ng 
the arts in Adelaide, and we have a real opportunity to con�nue to grow this in the future by fostering businesses like 
The Garden. 

Thank you for your aten�on to this mater. I trust that you will carefully consider the concerns raised by the community 
and make a decision that supports the growth and inclusivity of the Adelaide Fringe. 

Yours sincerely, 

Peta Spurling-Brown 
(She/Her) 
/ / / 
Hey Boss 
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Judy Thain 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23.  

I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for restoration of 
degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Allocating funds to restore 
each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve 
the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates.   

This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide Park 
Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 

Sincerely yours, 

Judy Thain 
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Trish Russell 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for restora�on of 
degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Alloca�ng funds to restore 
each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Ac�on 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priori�es to "Protect and conserve 
the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addi�on, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, spor�ng groups and Park Lands advocates.   
 
This would be consistent with a “key ac�on” in the City Council’s Strategic Priori�es to “leverage the Adelaide Park Lands 
to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.”   

 

Yours sincerely, 

Trish Russell  
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Manon Rouge 

 

Dear City of Adelaide, 
 
I am wri�ng to provide feedback on the City of Adelaide's Dra� 2023/24 Business Plan and Budget. I am deeply 
concerned about the current alloca�on of funds for bike infrastructure and the absence of a clear micromobility policy. 
 
While reviewing the Dra� Business Plan 2023-2024, I no�ced that the named priority of 'Revitalisa�on and 
improvements to Main Streets' would strongly benefit from the fulfilment of ' Develop a policy posi�on on micromobility 
to enhance our advocacy on emerging modes of transport', a goal discussed in the Business Plan and Budget 2022-2023 
that has, to the best of my knowledge, yet to fully come to frui�on. 
 
A well-defined micromobility policy could contribute to the revitaliza�on of main streets by crea�ng a framework to 
enable safe and accessible environments to be made for cyclists and other micro-mobility users. Therefore, the absence 
of this, especially considering the ongoing investments in street and road upgrades men�oned in the budget is 
concerning. Priori�zing the development of this policy would ensure that upcoming road and street upgrades inefficient 
integra�on of support for micromobility op�ons into u avoiding the need for costly future modifica�ons. 
 
To truly reinvigorate main streets and atract people to spend �me in the city, comprehensive support for micromobility 
is essen�al. However, the current state of cycling infrastructure and heavy traffic conges�on in Adelaide make cyclists, 
like myself, feel unsafe. The lack of separated bike lanes, par�cularly on major thoroughfares like North Terrace, forces 
many cyclists to share the road with fast-moving vehicles, crea�ng a sense of fear and vulnerability. While cycling on 
footpaths is allowed, it disregards the importance of safety, comfort, and efficiency for both pedestrians and cyclists. 
 
The promo�on of Adelaide as 'A city built for cyclists' on the City of Adelaide's website is disappoin�ng, as the current 



infrastructure does not reflect this ideal at all. Adelaide has the poten�al to become an exemplary cycling city, but to 
achieve that, the gap between the city's vision and the actual experience of cyclists and other micromobility users must 
be addressed. I recognise that the call for a micromobility policies was likely due to concerns about electric scooters, 
however I feel it is important to point out this opportunity to commit to priori�sing more sustainable transport op�ons. 
 
Furthermore, I would like to address the previous lack of considera�on for the development of city bikeways in areas 
such as Economic Planning and Growth, Environmental Sustainability, and Parking, as evidenced in the 2022/2023 
budget. Disregarding the interconnected nature of these factors in the past has undermined the poten�al benefits that 
could have been brought to the city through investment in city bikeways. Comprehensive walking, cycling, and public 
transport infrastructure have a direct impact on economic growth, accessibility, tourism, carbon emissions, and traffic 
conges�on. Moreover, enhancing cycling infrastructure can alleviate parking demands as more people opt for 
sustainable transporta�on op�ons. 
 
I would like to draw your aten�on to an informa�ve document published by the Dutch Cycling Embassy. It summarises 
many key studies about cycling that may be helpful to the City of Adelaide's in its decision making, such as that  
1. A kilometer covered by bike yields a social benefit of 0.68 euro, whereas cars and buses cost society 0.37 and 0.29 
euros per km travelled respec�vely.  

2. Cycling to work everyday reduces the risk of cancer by 40%, heart disease by 52%, and premature death by up to 40%. 

3. Cycling creates public space, as bicycles take up less space than cars, both for driving and in the amount of space 
taken up by parking. 

4. Cyclists spend more overall, shop more locally, more o�en & are more loyal compared to car drivers. 

5. Separa�ng cyclists from motorised traffic results in fewer accidents 

 
htps://bicycleinfrastructuremanuals.com/manuals4/Dutch-Cycling-Vision_EN.pdf 

 
In light of these concerns, I respec�ully urge the City of Adelaide to reconsider the alloca�on of funds for bike 
infrastructure, priori�ze the development of a comprehensive micromobility policy in recogni�on of the numerous 
benefits that cycling and other micromobility op�ons provide, and ensure that future budgetary decisions reflect the 
importance of inves�ng in sustainable transporta�on op�ons. Embracing separated bike lanes alongside the exis�ng 
footpath and road network will help Adelaide become, as it claims to be, 'A city built for cyclists'. 
 
Thank you for considering my feedback. I encourage you to engage with the community, seek expert advice, and 
collaborate with stakeholders to create a business plan and budget that beter reflects the needs and aspira�ons of the 
residents of the City of Adelaide. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Manon Rouge 
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Monic Corduff-Gonzalez 

 

To whom it may concern, 

I am extremely concerned about the plan to reinstate significant site fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbicycleinfrastructuremanuals.com%2Fmanuals4%2FDutch-Cycling-Vision_EN.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cstrategicplan%40cityofadelaide.com.au%7C511b152f76ba468b40c608db6d6df1cd%7Cb9a6d01f01a94bfe94b0fc4b553d1976%7C0%7C0%7C638224091309298621%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mzwY0sVjQlaspgnnGsJ5%2FRi2rI5a463dTqBwHlpoqkI%3D&reserved=0


I am an Adelaide ar�st who has performed in The Garden over the last 11 years with my children’s show, Monski 
Mouse’s Baby Disco Dance Hall. The Garden has given me the space and support to develop the show to a point where it 
now tours interna�onally. The Garden is an event that allows ar�sts and audiences to flourish, crea�ng enormous 
wellbeing in our community. 
  
The Garden is one of only a handful of globally recognised arts events which take place in the City of Adelaide. Without 
The Garden the opportunity for hundreds of people to prac�se their art, and for hundreds of thousands of others to 
enjoy excellent live performance is lost, and with it goes the global reputa�on of South Australia as the Fes�val State. 
  
The past few years have had a drama�c impact on the financial viability of independently produced and financed arts 
events such as The Garden. To increase costs further at this �me will have dire consequences on the financial viability of 
this much-loved 23 year old Adelaide event.  
  
Right now, all other major Australian capital ci�es are inves�ng vast sums of money to atract events like The Garden, 
which not only create a vibrant hub for ar�sts to work in, but also drive enormous traffic into the inner city and boost 
revenue for local traders.  
Currently, The Garden generates approximately one third of the Adelaide Fringe box office revenue each year without 
any Government or Council support.  
Please reconsider this urgently. The nega�ve impact of this proposal on future events and on the wider community 
including ar�sts, local traders, South Australian suppliers and workers is immense. 
  
Yours sincerely, 

Monica 

Monica Corduff-Gonzalez, aka, Monski Mouse (she/her) 
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Yvonne Grant 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I strongly suggest that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restora�on of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Alloca�ng 
funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Ac�on 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priori�es to 
"Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addi�on, I would suggest that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, spor�ng groups and Park Lands advocates.   
 
This would be consistent with a “key ac�on” in the City Council’s Strategic Priori�es to “leverage the Adelaide Park Lands 
to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.”  

Sent from my Telstra Evoke Plus 2 on the Telstra Mobile Network 

Yvonne Grant 
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Peter Combe 

 

Hi  

I am extremely concerned about the plan to reinstate significant site fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights. 

The Garden is one of only a handful of globally recognised arts events which take place in the City of Adelaide. Without 
The Garden the opportunity for hundreds of people to prac�se their art, and for hundreds of thousands of others to 
enjoy excellent live performance is lost, and with it goes the global reputa�on of South Australia as the Fes�val State. 

The past few years have had a drama�c impact on the financial viability of independently produced and financed arts 
events such as The Garden. To increase costs further at this �me will have dire consequences on the financial viability of 
this much-loved 23 year old Adelaide event. 

Right now, all other major Australian capital ci�es are inves�ng vast sums of money to atract events like The Garden, 
which not only create a vibrant hub for ar�sts to work in, but also drive enormous traffic into the inner city and boost 
revenue for local traders.  

Currently The Garden generates approximately one third of the Adelaide Fringe box office revenue each year without 
any Government or Council support. 

Please reconsider this urgently. The nega�ve impact of this proposal on future events and on the wider community 
including ar�sts, local traders, South Australian suppliers and workers is immense. 

As an ar�st I have performed in the wonderful Garden of Unearthly Delights for the past 15 years. Brilliantly set up and 
organised, it is much appreciated as a premier performance space by so many ar�sts...local, interstate, overseas, plus 
sound and ligh�ng techs and all the Garden staff. 

Please don't put its very existence into jeopardy. 

Peter 

Kind regards, 

Peter Combe OAM  
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Xavier Beaubois 

 

To whom it may concern. 

My name is Xavier Beaubois and I am the owner of the Amazing Drumming Monkeys.  We are a South Australian based 
children’s act that has been performing for nearly 20 years.  The Garden Of Unearthly Delights is incredibly important to 
my business..  

I am extremely concerned about the plan to reinstate significant site fees for The Garden of Unearthly Delights. 

The Garden is one of only a handful of globally recognised arts events which take place in the City of Adelaide. Without 
The Garden the opportunity for hundreds of people to practise their art, and for hundreds of thousands of others to enjoy 
excellent live performance is lost, and with it goes the global reputation of South Australia as the Festival State. 

The past few years have had a dramatic impact on the financial viability of independently produced and financed arts 
events such as The Garden. To increase costs further at this time will have dire consequences on the financial viability of 
this much-loved 23 year old Adelaide event.  

Right now, all other major Australian capital cities are investing vast sums of money to attract events like The Garden, 
which not only create a vibrant hub for artists to work in, but also drive enormous traffic into the inner city and boost 
revenue for local traders.  

 Currently The Garden generates approximately one third of the Adelaide Fringe box office revenue each year without 
any Government or Council support.  

 Please reconsider this urgently. The negative impact of this proposal on future events and on the wider community 
including artists, local traders, South Australian suppliers and workers is immense. 

 

All the best 

Xavier Beaubois 
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Bruce Djite 
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Paul Weinert 
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Jeanete Hordacre 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. 
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Anne Wharton 

 

 
Dear Council 
I love our Parklands and walk/ride in them every week. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. 
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
Yours faithfully 
Anne Wharton 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Ian Horne (emailed leter from Anna Moeller) 
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Paul Gerstlauer 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. I commend the 
Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately described as Adelaide's 
"defining feature". Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds 
for restora�on of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. Alloca�ng 
funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Ac�on 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priori�es to 
"Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". In addi�on, I would hope that the Council will allocate 
funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit which has wide support from the business community, 
spor�ng groups and Park Lands advocates. This would be consistent with a “key ac�on” in the City Council’s Strategic 
Priori�es to “leverage the Adelaide Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.”  
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Rebecca Vella 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. 
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
 
Rebecca Vella 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Doug McEvoy 

Please find atached a submission from the SECRA commitee in response to the Dra� 2023/24 Business Plan and 
Budget. 

If you have any ques�ons or would like further informa�on, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Regards, Doug McEvoy (Chair) 

SECRA, Address: 445 Gilles St, Adelaide SA 5000, Email: secra.sa@gmail.com  

 

mailto:secra.sa@gmail.com
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Donella Peters 

I appreciate that you have given South Australians the opportunity to comment upon the City of Adelaide 
Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23.  

I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 

Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks 
Park.   Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". And both parks could 
definitely do with some restoration. 

In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates.   

This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 

Yours sincerely, 

Donella Peters 
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Michele Slater 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 
2022-23.  

I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of 
what is accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 

I would, however, add that urgent priority should be given to allocating funds to planning for 
the proposed Adelaide Recreation Circuit, which has wide support from the business 
community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates.  This would be a distinctive feature of 
the City, a health and welfare move for the increasing local resident and working populations 
and a forward-looking step, totally in line with the present Council’s other excellent Strategic 
Priorities, particularly “leverage(ing) the Adelaide Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and 
lifestyle experiences.” 

I also hope that the Council will include funds for restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands 
- most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Allocating funds to restore each of 
these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priorities to 
"Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 

I hope you will address these items in a (slightly) revised Plan and Budget. 

Yours, 

Michele Slatter 
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Helen 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Dra� Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for alloca�ng such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for restora�on of 
degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Alloca�ng funds to restore 
each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Ac�on 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priori�es to "Protect and conserve 
the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addi�on, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recrea�on Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, spor�ng groups and Park Lands advocates.   
 
This would be consistent with a “key ac�on” in the City Council’s Strategic Priori�es to “leverage the Adelaide Park Lands 
to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.”  
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Denise Moss 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23. 
 
I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is 
accurately described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 
 
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for 
restoration of degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park. 
Allocating funds to restore each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s 
Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 
 
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation 
Circuit which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates. 
 
This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide 
Park Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 
Thank you 
Denise Moss 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Marjon Mar�n 
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Fi Pahor 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment upon the Draft Annual Business Plan and budget for 2022-23.  

I commend the Council for allocating such significant resources to maintenance and upkeep of what is accurately 
described as Adelaide's "defining feature". 

   
Nevertheless I hope that the Council will revise the Annual Business Plan and Budget to include funds for restoration of 
degraded parts of the Park Lands - most notably in Helen Mayo Park and Kate Cocks Park.   Allocating funds to restore 
each of these Parks would be consistent with Key Action 4.8 in the Council’s Strategic Priorities to "Protect and conserve 
the heritage listed Adelaide Park Lands". 

   
In addition, I would hope that the Council will allocate funds to planning for the proposed Adelaide Recreation Circuit 
which has wide support from the business community, sporting groups and Park Lands advocates.   

This would be consistent with a “key action” in the City Council’s Strategic Priorities to “leverage the Adelaide Park 
Lands to promote health, wellbeing and lifestyle experiences.” 

Proposals in the past from some organisations to ‘improve their changerooms’ have resulted in multi storey function 
centres, not accessible to the general public, even to use the toilet. This use of public land for private profitmaking 
purposes should be carefully scrutinised. 

Fi Pahor 
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Susan Collins 

 

To Michael Mallamo 

Coordinator, Project Support – Strategy, Insights and Performance 

City of Adelaide 

 

Dear Michael, 

Atached please find our submission to the Dra� Business Plan and Budget 2023/24, due by Midnight tonight.  Would 
you please acknowledge receipt in due course. 

 

Regards  Susan 

Susan Collins Chair 

South West City Community Association Inc. Telephone:  8410 8828 

Direct email: susan.jeff@bigpond.com  General email: swcityca@gmail.com 

 

mailto:susan.jeff@bigpond.com
mailto:swcityca@gmail.com
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Taren Hornhardt 

 

Dear City of Adelaide 

 

Pease see below our feedback on the proposed re-introduc�on of event fees and charges. 

 

Regarding the proposal to reinstate and increase Event fees and charges, Adelaide Fes�val opposes the proposal as the 
reintroduc�on of these fees for 2024. Publica�on of this fee structure should happen well in advance, e.g. a minimum of 
three months prior to the end of the financial year, in order to give businesses �me to accurately budget for the 
increases.  

 

Our budget is con�nuously being pushed into the red by suppliers passing on the increased costs of high infla�on, as 
such the sudden reintroduc�on of Event fees for the 23/24 financial year is unfeasible. 

 

We also seek clarity as to whether the nature of the event and its organiser are taken into account in the fee structure 
e.g. not-for-profit organisa�ons pu�ng on free evets, such as Adelaide Fes�val, versus commercial for-profit events. 

 

Best wishes 

Taren 

 

 

 

Taren Hornhardt  
Head of Production 

Adelaide Festival Corporation 
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Elise Huntley 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

Re: Proposed Park Lands Site Hire Fees and Increases 

 

This submission is put forward on behalf of Harvest Rock to express our concerns regarding the City of Adelaide’s proposal 
to re-introduce the Park Lands Site Hire Fees from 1 October 2023. 

 



Harvest Rock was established in 2022, with the inaugural event taking place across 2 days in November 2022 at 
Rymill/Murlawirrapurka (Park 14) & King Rodney/Ityamai-Itpina (Park 15) Parks. The event was developed in conjunc�on 
with the South Australian Tourism Commission and the South Australian Government to create a new premier des�na�on 
event in Adelaide city. The incep�on of Harvest Rock was solely built around the event being held at 
Rymill/Murlawirrapurka & King Rodney/Ityamai-Itpina Parks, with these loca�ons being paramount to the inspira�on and 
presenta�on of Harvest Rock in its first year and beyond.  

 

In recent years, the live events sector has been severely affected experiencing significant losses throughout the period 
when events were unable to operate due to COVID. Furthermore, since resuming opera�ons the industry has now been 
impacted with considerable cost increases of 30% - 40% as a standard minimum. It will take years for live events to recover 
and regain any sort of posi�ve financial outcomes due in part to these contribu�ng factors. 

 

For an event the size of Harvest Rock in the early stages of development, and with its audience numbers, we don’t have 
the ability to pay the proposed Park Lands Site Hire Fees in these ini�al years. The fees being put forward by City of 
Adelaide are expensive, above industry standard and are untenable in the current environment. In addi�on to the 
proposed Park Lands Site Hire Fees there are other significant charges such as Temporary Parking Control (TPC) fees paid 
by the event that are also costly.  

 

The economic benefits generated by Harvest Rock in its first year were exceedingly posi�ve for businesses across Adelaide 
city and beyond. We invest millions of dollars into presen�ng Harvest Rock and given the enduring challenges with costs, 
and to safeguard the con�nuing viability of Harvest Rock, we are seeking the support of the City of Adelaide with regards 
to the Park Lands Site Hire Fees. 

 

We respec�ully request that City of Adelaide reconsiders its proposal to reinstate the Park Lands Site Hire Fees from 1 
October 2023, given the profound impact that this would have for the ongoing viability of des�na�on events such as 
Harvest Rock. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Elise Huntley 

Managing Director Fes�vals 
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Justyna Jochym 
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Karen Laing 

 

17.6.2023 

  

Clare Mockler 

Chief Executive Officer 

City of Adelaide 

Delivered via email. 

  

  

Dear Clare 

  

A-List Entertainment has been presenting Australia’s best comedians as part of the Adelaide Fringe Festival for 
over twenty years. We have collaborated with both leading park venues (The Garden of Unearthly Delights and 
Gluttony) for many years and have found them both to be very fair operators. 

  

I have recently reviewed an article in The Adelaide Advertiser outlining potential crippling cost changes for 
these operators to host the venues in 2024 and beyond and this would ultimately affect many aspects of these 
Fringe venues therefore having an onflow effect to the Arts Industry, a further blow to what has been the 
hardest four years we have ever faced. Our industry is still in recovery mode following the pandemic and are 
facing further issues such as unheard-of escalating costs in freight, electricity, accommodation to name a few.  

  

Inflicting even more cost pressure on our world recognised performing arts event at this time will result in 
reducing what can be delivered for the arts industry and the people of Adelaide and tourists that travel to South 
Australia for the festival.  It will have a significant negative impact on all traders in the East End and the South 
Australian suppliers and the impact of this massive fee increase will inevitably reduce the enormous positive 
financial economic benefit that both The Garden Of Unearthly Delights and Gluttony generates for the City and 
State. 

  

I implore you to reconsider this cost change and allow the arts to fully regain its strength and to continue 
supporting the many South Australian businesses that participate in the Adelaide Fringe Festival.  

  

Kind regards 

 Karen Laing 

General Manager 

A-List Entertainment 
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David Basheer 
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